Minutes for the Public Library Division (PLD) Board 
Meeting of November 14, 2008
Present:
Robin Beerbower, Abigail Elder, Reita Fackerell, Su Ikeda, Steve 
Skidmore, Carol Uhte, Colleen Winters.
Robin called the meeting to order at the Salem Public Library at 11:10 AM.
Preliminary Stuff

Each person stated what his/her favorite breakfast food was.

It was suggested that a report on HOLA activities report be added to the agenda, but Reita said that there was really nothing to report yet.  
Carol will ask Steph to put Ole Award form on the website.  

Sue and Abigail have signed up for Memberclicks training.
Approval of Minutes
Carol moved and Su seconded to approve the minutes of September 12.  Ayes: all.  There was one change in an older version of the minutes that Robin had, but Steve had already made that change in the newer version.
The financial report was reviewed.  There is $7,703 in our Enterprise Fund.

OLA Board Report 
BIGOR may disband.  Jim Scheppke approached Robin about a play production by the Oregon poet laureate for the Ole dinner but we have already signed a contract for entertainment.

Conference Programs
The 2010 PLA conference will be held in Portland.  OLA will be submitting a preconference program proposal on ‘zines.  2011 conference may be in Salem, though several options are still being considered.  The situation in Salem seems to be much more stable than other potential sites (i.e., Bend and Seaside).

Abigail is in charge of menus for the conference.  Carol will be working with her on the menu for the Ole dinner.  We discussed several options and finally settle on a chicken option, a pork option, and a vegetarian option—about $30 per person.  It was determined that the dessert and salad were included in the dinner price.  Chocolate mousse cake with raspberry sauce was chosen for dessert.  The charge of $34.95 will allow us to cover all food and entertainment costs.  Marc Acito is the entertainment and his fee is $250.00 plus $100.00 for a keyboard person.  Carol will take care of publicity through libs-or and the Hotline.  

Robin reviewed the plans for the audio books preconference program.  Assignments for various responsibilities were assigned.  The program will be a full day, beginning at 9:00 AM and ending at 4:30 PM.  The registration fee will be $95.00. With 70 attendees, our profit should exceed $2,000.  Robin will ask Carolyn Avery to do publicity. 
Arrangements for all of our conference programs were reviewed.  Assignments for various responsibilities were made.
Standards
Discussed Governance standards, especially policies/procedures, and made suggestions for additions/revisions/arranging.  Su and Steve will have a revised draft of Governance standards for the next meeting.
Technology standards will be addressed at the Conference business meeting by asking for volunteers to work on a task force for revision in 2010.

By-laws
Steve will review the PLD by-laws and recommend revisions.  One change would be that the positions of Chair-Elect and Secretary are no longer elected by the PLD membership but by the Board itself.  Steve will have a draft of the by-laws by the next meeting.
Tualatin Workshop
There was discussion about the one-day workshop on new technology being planned for fall, 2009, in Tualatin.  The intent would be to invite vendors to display their products.  November 13, 2009, was tentatively selected as the date for the workshop.  Abigail will check on the availability of Tualatin Public Library’s meeting room.
Schedule for future meetings:

· January 9 in Salem
· March 6 in Forest Grove

· June 19 in Seaside 

· July 24 in Creswell
Assignment of Tasks
Carol:
talk up the Ole dinner and entertainment and work with Abigail on 
menus.
Reita:
 help Robin with her conference mystery program and host the June 
meeting.

Abigail: 
reserve the meeting room for November.  Work with Carol on 
menu planning for the Ole dinner.

Su:
prepare for her Conference program, work with Steve on the 
Governance 
standards, help with brainstorming for the Tualatin workshop.
Colleen: 
follow up with Faye on “Collective Advocacy” conference 
program, governance issue wording, host the March 
meeting.
Steve: review PLD by-laws and work with Su on the Governance standards.
All of us:  
prepare 3-4 questions for the preconference, asking what 
would be most helpful in the presentation.
Robin: work on her multiple conference programs, re-do conference grid, 
prepare expense sheet for conference. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:14 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Skidmore

Secretary
